
Happy	October!	
		
					This	is	our	3irst	“regular”	issue	of	the	Highlands	Happening	for	the	2018-19	
school	year,	with	samples	of	student	work	from	all	grade	levels,	as	well	as	
occasional	highlights	from	specials.		Not	only	does	this	provide	for	you	an	
authentic	window	into	the	work	in	our	classrooms,	it	also	provides	real-world	
publishing	opportunities	for	our	students.		We	hope	you	enjoy	the	students’	work!	
		
					I	am	happy	to	share	information	about	this	year’s	school	improvement	goals.		
These	goals	were	formally	approved	at	the	September	18	Board	of	Education	
Meeting.	
		
					Our	3irst	goal	began	last	year	and	involves	the	continuation	of	improved	math	
performance	for	all	students.		We	are	in	our	second	year	using	Eureka	Math	
resources.		Eureka	Math	is	aligned	with	the	Illinois	Learning	standards	and	
includes	comprehensive	resources	for	students,	teachers,	and	parents.		One	
particular	focus	of	this	goal	includes	meeting	the	math	needs	of	high-achieving	
students.		We	will	continue	to	share	information	about	how	you	can	remain	
informed	about	math	instruction	and	how	you	can	provide	support	at	home	for	
math	learning.	
		
					Our	second	goal	also	began	last	year	and	involves	personalized	learning	
experiences	for	all	students.		Last	year,	we	continued	our	transition	away	laptops	
and	desktop	computers,	and	in	particular	their	use	in	an	isolated	and	separate	lab	
setting,	and	towards	the	more	integrated	use	of	iPads	within	the	classroom	
setting.		We	continue	that	transition	this	year.			Personalized	learning	experiences	
are	by	no	means	limited	to	the	use	of	a	single	tool.		However,	we	do	intend	to	
maximize	the	appropriate	use	of	these	devices,	as	well	as	to	implement	other	
personalized	learning	strategies,	to	continue	ensuring	growth	for	all	students.		
Similarly	to	our	3irst	goal,	we	are	taking	a	particularly	close	look	at	the	reading	and	
writing	goals	of	high-achieving	students.	
		
					Our	third	goal	is	in	the	area	of	social-emotional	learning.		We	seek	to	establish	a	
community	in	which	all	students	feel	a	sense	of	belonging,	set	goals	for	
themselves,	and	actively	monitor	their	progress	towards	achieving	their	goals.		We	
are	again	looking	at	reduced	student	absences	as	one	of	the	success	criteria	for	
this	goal.		We	ask	for	your	support	in	ensuring	regular	school	attendance.		
Teachers	are	also	working	with	students	to	set	and	monitor	developmentally-
appropriate	goals.	
		
Thank	you	for	helping	us	get	the	2018-19	school	year	off	to	a	great	start!	
		
Sincerely,	
		
Brian	Graber	
Principal	

OCTOBER

8 - Columbus Day,

      No School

9 - Teacher’s Institute Day,

      No School

12 - PTC Variety Show

      Audition Forms Due

13 - Third Annual Chili

      Cook-Off, Fall Festival

      2:00 - 5:00 p.m. (MS)

15 - Elementary Picture 

      Re-take Day

16 - PTC Fun Lunch - 

      Culver’s Chicken Tenders

      Board of Education

      Meeting 7:00 p.m.

17 - Late Start 9:05 a.m.  

19 - End of First Quarter  

      PTC Ice Cream Day

22 - Start of Red Ribbon

      Week (22nd - 26th)

      Elementary School Store

23 - Variety Show Auditions

      3:30 - 6:00 p.m. (MPR)

24 - Variety Show Auditions

      3:30 - 6:00 p.m. (MPR)

25 - ECE AM class only

26 - Early Dismissal 11:45a.m.

      Halloween Parade

      10:40 a.m.

      Halloween Parties

      11:00 a.m.

      ECE - PM class only 

      8:30 - 11:00 a.m.

31 - Halloween

      ECE Classes only

      Celebrate Halloween

      (costumes/parties)
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          KINDERGARTEN STUDENT WORK

The kindergartners were excited to meet their 4th grade buddies in
September. We look forward to working with them this year.



      FIRST GRADE STUDENT WORK



          SECOND GRADE STUDENT WORK





      THIRD GRADE STUDENT WORK





Fortnite Opinion 

By Mika 

 

Think how different the world would be without kids playing Fortnite. Some people 

say Fortnite is bad for kids under 13, but other people think the other way around. I think 

kids should not be allowed to play Fortnite! 

 

To begin with, Common Sense Media says Fortnite is too violent for kids under 13. As 

evidence, Common Sense Media is a respected group that gives advice to parents. They feel 

that if you’re over 13, Fortnite might be fine, but it’s too violent for younger kids. It’s 

important to take advice from groups like Common Sense Media. They know what they’re 

talking about!  

 

Furthermore, there is too much violence in the real world, so there’s no need to add 

violent games. For example, if your little sibling saw you playing Fortnite, they would want to 

play it too. If they would play the game, they would see too much violence like killing people. 

Think if you were 5 years old and you saw all that violence! 

 

Finally, too much screen time is bad for kids. For example, if you already play other 

video games and you add in Fortnite, you would get too much screen time! Imagine if you 

had three hours of screen time! 

 

In conclusion, kids should ​not​ play Fortnite! It is way too violent for people under 13. 

Even Common Sense Media says that! There is already enough violence in the real world, and 

kids don’t even need any more screen time! You should NOT play Fortnite! Instead play 

outside or with your friends. It’s a way better way to spend your time! 

 

 

 

FOURTH GRADE STUDENT WORK



Fortnite Opinion  
By: Elizabeth  

 
How different would the world be if kids weren’t allowed to play 

Fortnite? Some people say Fortnite is bad for kids because they think it is 
very violent, but I disagree. I think kids should be allowed to play Fortnite.  

 
To begin with, it’s a cartoon without blood, guts or violence. Even 

though it seems violent it’s just a cartoon. We’ve all watched cartoons 
together. Everyone knows cartoons aren’t real. A cartoon without blood or 
guts isn’t too bad for a kid my age. 

 
Furthermore, scientists say playing Fortnite is good for the brain. In 

support of this, you need to come up with a strategy and concentrate or 
else you will lose. Coming up with a strategy will help you in school. This is 
why Fortnite is good for the brain. 

 
Finally, you cooperate with other players. For instance, it helps you 

make lots of friends. It lets you  communicate with other players so you can 
help them win and learn team building skills. This is why Fortnite helps you 
cooperate with other people. 

 
In conclusion, kids should be allowed to play Fortnite. It’s a cartoon 

without blood or guts, scientists say it’s good for the brain and, you 
cooperate with other players. You should try playing Fortnite today. You will 
see that I wasn’t lying to you, also it is fun.  



Halloween Reminder for October 26th
Parents and siblings are welcome to enjoy 
the Halloween parade at 10:40 a.m.
Halloween parties are 11:00-11:45 a.m.  
Please remember that this is a 1/2 day and 
dismissal is 11:45 a.m.
Have a spooky afternoon!

ELEMENTARY OFFICE HOURS:

7:30 A.M. - 4:00 P.M.

OFFICE LINE: 579-6886 

PLEASE CALL IN YOUR STUDENTS ABSENCE 
AND HOMEWORK REQUEST BEFORE 10:00 A.M.

ABSENT LINE:  579-6894


Don’t forget to check the lost and found. It’s getting 
very full.  We also have small items like phones, 
glasses, and jewelry in the front office.

Boxtops & Soup Labels
The PTC is still collecting boxtops and 
Campbell's soup and participating products' 
labels for education.  Turn in your clipped 
boxtops and labels to your child's homeroom 
teacher.

REMINDERS & ANNOUNCEMENTS






